
 
www.WestsideQuiltersLosAngeles.org                                                                                Vol. 5  No. 5  October 2014 
 

 

PRESIDENT’S  

  MESSAGE  

We passed our LDS Visitor’s Center exhibit with 
flying colors!  It was a success all around and we received 
many compliments. Of course it came down a lot faster than 
it went up! But all in all, we had many visitors view our quilts, 
including one evening where 500 visitors attended a musical 
program in the quilted covered hall. I’d like to thank my 
“advisor assistants” who helped me with last minute changes 
in putting the exhibit up, and also the ladies who took time 
out of their busy schedules to visit with guests and speak 
about quilting on the weekends. Who knows, we might even 
get new members due to this event. We also would like to 
extend our thank you to the LDS Visitor's Center, particularly 
Jill & Greg Gollaher, who came up with the idea—Thank you! 

 

The awful humidity and heat has finally dissipated, 
thank goodness. I can now go back to sewing. I have lots of 
quilts to complete, most needing to be quilted. But in the 
middle of all the chaos, which I tend create for myself, I felt a 
need to create a Dresden plate quilt. I missed out on WQ’s 
workshop with Anelie Belden “Thoroughly Modern Dresden.” 
I think I was sick that day. Even though I like Anelie’s “pointy” 
Dresden plates, I prefer the rounder version. I had two bright 
fat quarter packs which I used to cut out blocks for two quilts: 
a square-in-a-square, and from the leftovers I was able to 
make enough blades to make five Dresden plate blocks. Now 
I just have to decide on my background fabric. I’d like to do a 
“modern” version but nothing has come to mind yet. At least 
my plates are ready to go when it does.   

 

Ann Turley's workshop "Making Faces" was a lot of 
fun. I hope to finish mine and show it at our show and tell 
portion of our October 18 guild meeting. I hope others in the 
class bring theirs as well—we can have a reunion of sorts! 

 

I have one quilt ready to go for our Philanthropy 
workshop scheduled for Nov. 8, and two more are in the 
works. I hope everyone will be able to turn in at least one 
quilt to donate to Para Los Niños, Las Familias Del Pueblo, 
and/or St. Joseph Center. More information about these 
charities are on our website. Let's all do our part to deliver at 
least one quilt to our Nov. 8 charity event!  See you there.  
 
Perla Rothenberg 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
October 18  

General Meeting 
 

This month’s quarterly meeting, with the new date of October 
18, promises to be an exciting event! 
  
To start, be sure to come at 9:30 before the meeting begins 
at 10 to mingle with other members. You can also enjoy a 
snack and hot coffee or tea provided by our fabulous 
hospitality chairs, Sally Madigan and Bobbi Leung. 
Member Pepper Libow will be sharing another wonderful 
demonstration on uses for Layer Cakes (10” fabric squares). 
 
Also, in a first for Westside Quilters, you will have the chance 
to register for your pick of any of the 2015 workshops! We 
have a sensational slate of instructors/teachings and events 
coming our way next year that includes Sharla Hicks with 
Zentangles, Charlotte Angotti with a mystery surprise quilt kit, 
a Downtown Los Angeles fabric shopping tour, and the 
hilarious Mark Lipinski. 
 
Of course we will have a show-and-tell. Be sure to bring 
something to show. It does not have to be a quilt, it can be 
anything hand made, or quilt related such as a book. You 
can also stand up and tell us about a quilt-related tour you 
took or event you attended. 
 
And finally, our guest speaker is acclaimed wearable artist 
and quilter Lisa Cuolombe. In a not-to-be-missed event, Lisa 
will present a fast paced fashion show of over 40 of her 
jackets and coats in this trunk show of her work in the field of 
wearable art. The models are our own members! 
 
See you on Saturday, October 18. 
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GENERAL MEETING AGENDA 

 

Saturday, October 18, 2014 
 

9:30 am  Registration 

Members pick up badges 
Show & Tell sign ups 
List your philanthropy quilt works 
Sign up for 2015 Workshops 

Demonstration 

Pepper Libow — Magic with Layer Cakes (10” fabric squares) a la Missouri Star Quilting 
Company 

10:00 am  Guild Business and Announcements 

   Welcome, Guests, New Members 

   Committee Reports 

   2015 Workshop Slate 

10:25 am  Showcase Speaker  

   TBA 

10:40 am   Break 

10:55 am  Show & Tell    

11:15 am   Speaker 

Lisa Cuolombe “Trunk Fashion Show” 
Acclaimed Wearable Artist and Quilter will present a trunk show of her wearable artwork.                           

12:15pm  Adjournment 

 

 
 

 
MEETING LOCATION AND DIRECTIONS  

 
ST. JOHN’S PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH, WEST LOS ANGELES 

11000 National Boulevard, Los Angeles, CA  90064 
   

Our quarterly meetings are held at St. John’s Presbyterian Church in West Los Angeles. Many Los Angeles residents know St. John’s because 
of the Moreton Bay Fig tree facing National Boulevard. It is so large you sometimes forget it is a tree! 
 

St. John’s Presbyterian is located three blocks east of Sepulveda Boulevard on the south side of the street, between Tilden and Military (there 
is a traffic signal at Military). There is abundant parking for all in the parking lot in the rear. We meet in Fellowship Hall, which is on your left as 
you leave the parking lot. There are no steps from the parking lot to the entrance of the Fellowship Hall.
 



 3 

PROGRAMS & WORKSHOPS 
 
What a great time we have been having in programs and workshops! 
 

In September, members of the guild participated in an adventurous workshop with 
Ann Turley! After a quick lesson in how to draw a face, we tossed our inhibitions to the 
side and stepped out of our comfort zones to create some colorful, lively faces. It was 
so fun to see participants try new things and there wasn’t one face in the room that 
looked the same as any other. We learned to look at fabric and other craft elements in 
a new way and see the many different ways 
they can be used to enhance a project and bring 
it to life. It was fun to hear some exclaim, “Look 
what I did!” Or “I can’t believe I made this!” We 
laughed, we stretched ourselves creatively, and 
it was a truly wonderful time had by all.  

 

  
 
 
We have an opportunity for you to get a head jump on next year’s exciting workshops. Attend the next general meeting on 
Saturday, October 18 for the chance to be the first to reserve a spot for the 2015 workshops! We have an exciting slate prepared for 
our members with dynamic instructors and intriguing teachings. Among the upcoming events and workshops are Mark Lipinski for 
two days of classes, a mystery quilt with Charlotte Angotti, workshops on Zentangles and using Jelly Rolls, and a Downtown LA 
fabric shopping tour. See the entire 2015 program schedule with further information on our website at 
www.WestsideQuiltersLosAngeles.org. 
 
Happy Quilting! 
 
Stephanie Horsley  
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PROGRAM CALENDAR 
 

NEW DATE! 
October 18 
Saturday 

GENERAL MEETING 

 

LISA COULOMBE Lisa Coulombe will 
present a fast-paced 
fashion show of over 40 
of her jackets and coats 
in this trunk show of her 
work in the field of 
wearable art. 

 

October 24 
Friday 

Workshop Lisa Coulombe CANCELLED. 
November 8 
Saturday 

Workshop Giving for Thanksgiving 
Philanthropy Workshop 

Our annual event to make children’s quilts for local 
charities. 

December 6 
Saturday 

 WQ Holiday Tea Our annual our Members-only event will be held at 
member Roberta Walley’s home. More details to 
come. 

January 10, 2015 
Saturday 

Workshop UFO Sewing Day  Bring your unfinished projects for a day of free sewing! 
A great way to kick off your New Year’s resolutions to 
finish those projects. A teacher TBD will be on hand to 
help with any quilting or sewing questions.  

February 6, 2015 
Friday 

Workshop 

 

Debbie Maddy No diamonds or Y seams makes “Labyrinth” a very 
easy and enjoyable quilt to make. You’ll want to make 
all four sizes from lap to king. 

February 7, 2015 
Saturday 

GENERAL MEETING 

 

DEBBIE MADDY Debbie Maddy will present “No Diamonds, No Y 
Seams/Old Quilts, New Methods.” Learn about the 
techniques used to make these beautiful, yet simple-
to-make quilts. Discussion on the history of the blocks 
used and the journey from the first quilt designed to 
the latest. 

 

March 14, 2015 
Saturday 

Workshop Christen Brown  “Ribbonwork Flower Garden” The workshop will 
encompass use of ribbonwork in garments, quilts, 
home accessories and more. Examples of tassels, 
wall hangings, wreaths, neckpieces, vests and jackets 
will ignite your imagination.   

 
To Register for a Workshop:     

At the WQ website, choose Calendar and scroll down to individual workshops.  See the link to the Workshop Registration Form (which 
you can fill in on-line and then print) and the supply list.  First, please email Programs@WestsideQuiltersLosAngeles.org of your intent 
to attend a workshop.  See the workshop no-refund policy (substitutions allowed) shown on the Workshop Registration Form.   
WQ will hold your space at the workshop for 14 days to allow time to mail Workshop Registration Form and payment to the WQ post 
office box. For last-minute registrations, contact Program Chair ASAP.  Credit cards/debit cards now accepted.  Note Early 
Registration discounts available 30 days or more before workshops. 
 

 Quarterly Meetings:     
WQ members attend at no charge.  Non-members are welcome for a $10.00 guest fee.   
Meetings at St. John’s Presbyterian Church, 11000 National Boulevard at Military (3 blocks East of Sepulveda), Los Angeles, 
90064. 
 

Workshops:      
Fees vary.  Note early registration discounts may apply.  Non-members pay a $15.00 surcharge.   
Workshop locations vary.  9:30 am to 3:30 pm unless stated otherwise. 
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MEMBERSHIP 
 

Our membership stands at 86 as of September 27. We want 
this number to grow so make sure to hand out the referral 
cards you were sent in your renewal letter to your quilting 
friends. Each card enables one of your friends to come once 
to a WQ meeting at no charge. Hopefully they will join!  
 

Also, next month those of you who noted on your renewal 
form that you were interested in joining or forming a mini 
group will get more info about how Westside Quilters can 
help with that. Stay tuned.  
 

Sally Wright 
 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Opening Balance 
August 31, 2014 

  
$8,239.46 

   
INCOME   
  Dues $250.00     
  Workshop Fees 185.00  
  Donations 60.00  
   

TOTAL INCOME  495.00 
   
EXPENSE   
  Workshop Expenses (Sept.) (727.94)  
  Workshop (Sept.) Refund-   
  able Deposit to Culver City 
  Vets Memorial Complex 

(325.00)  

   
TOTAL EXPENSE  (1,052.94) 

   
Closing Balance 
September 30, 2014 

  
$7,681.52 

 
 

 

 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS  

Hilary Smith  10/2 
Evi Newmann  10/4 
Lisa Drew  10/15 
Eva Killingsworth  10/16 
Sandra Lauterbach 10/16 
Erica Lewis  10/16 
Stephania Bommarito 10/24 
Sue Wood  10/29 

 

LEADERSHIP 
Congratulations to all the Westside Quilters who volunteered, 
had quilts on display and visited the “Our Quilting Heritage” 
show at the LDS Visitor’s Center. 
 
It took much effort, time and leadership from our President 
Perla Rothenberg. The afternoon we arrived to hang our 
quilts at the show, Perla was there with a detailed layout 
plan. All the quilts had been sorted and labeled, ready to be 
hung. We had the helpful hands of WQ members and the 
LDS Visitor Center staff. Thanks to all who volunteered. 
 
It was also lovely to see the Santa Monica Quilt Guild and 
African American Quilt Guild portions of the show. Each 
show had a distinct character and showed the talent and 
creativity of its members. As well, a wonderful representation 
of the vibrant quilting community we have in Los Angeles. 
 
Roberta Walley 
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PHILANTHROPY  

 
3rd ANNUAL GIVING FOR THANKSGIVING 
WORKSHOP 
 

Saturday, November 8th is the date for the free 
philanthropy workshop, “Giving for Thanksgiving.” 
The workshop is from 9:30am to 3:30pm, and will 
be held at Westwood Presbyterian Church, 10822 
Wilshire Blvd., Los Angeles, 90024. 
 

We hope you have your calendars marked! It will be 
an entertaining and productive day as we assemble 
quilts for children. The children’s charities we’re 
targeting are Las Familias del Pueblo, Para Los 
Niños and Saint Joseph Center. The Saint Joseph 
Center wants quilts that are40” x 52”. Para Los 
Niños wants quilts that are 36” x 46 “. However, Las 
Familias and Para Los Niños have families in need 
of children’s quilts of all sizes. 
 

PLAN FOR THE WORKSHOP 
 

We are planning to have the following stations to complete the quilts: 
 

PIN BASTING - Some tops will arrive at the workshop that have not yet been quilted. These will all be rather small quilts, so we will 
need some people to pin baste. SUPPLIES REQUIRED: Pins for basting. 
 

QUILTING - For those of you comfortable with quilting small quilts on your home machine, please come ready with whatever you 
need to help us with this part of the process. SUPPLIES REQUIRED: Sewing machine, walking foot, gloves and thread. 
 

MAKING BINDING - This part of the process with involve sewing and ironing. If you have solid fabric you can spare, this would be a 
good time to bring that in. SUPPLIES REQUIRED: Cutting board, rotary cutters, iron and ironing board or other ironing surface, 
sewing machine and thread. 
 

SEWING BINDING ON QUILTS - We are planning to have the binding for the quilts we complete in the workshop to be sewn by 
machine. Hand sewing the binding to the back of the quilts is way too time consuming and will limit the number of quilts we’ll be 
able to complete during our workshop. SUPPLIES REQUIRED: Sewing machine, thread 
 

IRONING - We are mentioning this as a separate part of the process because we really need enough people and irons to have the 
most productive workshop possible. Although our last workshop was a success, we could have been more productive if we had 
more up and running ironing stations. SUPPLIES REQUIRED: Irons and ironing boards or other ironing surface. 
 

ATTACHING WESTSIDE QUILTERS LABLES - This part will require hand sewing. I hope to have some of the quilts with labels 
sewn onto the backs prior to quilting, but this won’t always be the case. SUPPLIES REQUIRED: Hand sewing needles and thread. 
 

At the next WQ general meeting, OCTOBER 18th, there will be sign-up sheets for the various workshop stations, with lists of what 
to bring. Please stop by the table and sign up. 
 

Additional Philanthropy Goal 
 

Did you know WQ provides scholarships to workshops? If you know anyone not in the guild that might like, or would benefit from, a 
particular class, please let us know. They can be a youngster, neighbor or teacher; it’s a wonderful way to introduce people to 
quilting and our guild. 
 

We truly appreciate everyone’s charity efforts! Happy stitching..... 
 

Tanya Heldman and Debbie Nussbaum 
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LINKS FOR LEARNING 
More quick, yet beautiful, tutorials for your charity quilt making! This month features innovative uses for strip piecing. 
 

Want to make the popular chevron/zig zag quilt? Here’s how to do it without time consuming HSTs. 
http://thelittlefabricshop.blogspot.com/2012/10/halloween-chevron-quilt-tutorial.html  
 
 
 
 
 

Here’s a new enjoyable way to make pinwheels.                          
http://vroomansquilts.blogspot.com/2014/01/wake-up-to-kona-blog-hop.html  
 
 

 
Use a Jelly Roll, or your own 2.5” strips. This is fast, with no points or seams to meet up. 
http://www.modabakeshop.com/2010/09/lawn-chair-quilts.html  
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A NEIGHBORLY  

GUILD CALENDAR  

OCTOBER  
October 18 
Westside Quilters 
www.WestsideQuiltersLosAngeles.com  

Lisa Coulombe 
October 18 Presentation: “Fashion Show/Trunk Show” 

October 20 
Conejo Valley Quilters 
www.conejovalleyquilters.com  

Sue Nickels 
Presentation: “Machine Quilting for Today’s Quilts” 
Workshop:  “Machine Quilting Essentials” 

October 21-22 
South Bay Quilters Guild 
www.southbayquiltersguild.org 

Grace Errea 
October 21 Presentation:  “The Value of ‘Value’” 
October 22 Workshop:  “’Heat-Set’ Machine Appliqué” 

NOVEMBER  
November 5-6 
Santa Monica Quilt Guild 
www.santamonicaquiltguild.org 

Sharon Wilhite 
November 5 Presentation:  “Trunk Show” 
November 6 Workshop: “Reflection” 

November 8 
Westside Quilters 
www.WestsideQuiltersLosAngeles.com  

“Giving for Thanksgiving” free Philanthropy Workshop 
Visit the webpage, or see page 6 of this newsletter, for more details 

November 9-10 
Flying Geese Quilters Guild 
http://www.flying-geese.org 

Cindy Needham 
November 9 Workshop:  “Hands On Thread Bar” 
November 10 Presentation:  “For the Love of Linens” 

November 11-12 
Orange County Quilters Guild 
www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com 

Julie Herman 
November 11 Presentation:  “Jaybird Quilts - Trunk Show” 
November 12 Workshop:  “Chopsticks” 

November 12 & 15 
Glendale Quilt Guild 
www.glendalequiltguild.org 

Cathie Hoover 
November 12 Presentation: “Accept the Challenge” 
November 15 Workshop:  “Technique Sampler” 

November 12 & 15 
Simi Valley Quilt Guild 
www.simivalleyquiltguild.org 

Billie Lauder 
November 12 Presentation: “Scrap Quilts” 
November 15 Workshop:  “Workshop” 

November 12 & 15 
Glendale Quilt Guild 
www.glendalequiltguild.org 

Cathie Hoover 
November 12 Presentation: “Accept the Challenge” 
November 15 Workshop:  “Technique Sampler” 

November 13 & 14 
Valley Quiltmakers Guild 
www.valleyquiltmakersguild.org 

Cathie Hoover 
November 13 Presentation: “Accept the Challenge” 
November 14 Workshop:  “Floral Bouquet Medallion Quilt” 

November 13 & 15 
Quilters by the Sea 
www.quiltersbythesea.com  

Dawn Farrier 
November 13 Presentation:  “Holiday Décor from Scraps and a little Trash” 
November 15 Workshop:  “Sustainable Solutions” 

November 15-17 
Wearable Art Connection of So Cal 
www.wearbaleartconnection.org  

Pat Congleton 
November 15 Presentation:  “Trunk Show” 
November 16-17 Workshop:  “Repurposed Sweater” 

November 18-19 
South Bay Quilters Guild 
www.southbayquiltersguild.org 

Wendy Mathson 
November 18 Presentation:  “Scrap Management” 
November 19 Workshop:  “Storm at Sea/TRIMplate piecing” 

Visit the Event Calendar of the Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds for additional events  www.sccqg.org 
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OUT AND ABOUT 

 
! Now through October 11 — 5th Year Anniversary Sale at momen+  Entire stock of merchandise on Sale! 30% off all fabrics, 20% of 

all notions and others, surprise sale on Saturday (Oct. 11). $6.99 for Discontinued Fabrics. 1323 El Prado Ave., Torrance, 90501 
www.momenplus.com  

! Now through October 18 — Los Angeles Modern Quilt Guild Exhibit presented by the LAMQG. A show featuring member quilts. 
Coagula Curatorial Gallery, 974 Chung King Road, Los Angeles, CA 90012. Free. http://lamodernquiltguild.com/  

! Now through November 23 — Quilt National The Oceanside Museum of Art is presenting their second exhibition of Quilt National, a 
biennial juried exhibition of international fiber art organized by the Dairy Barns Arts Center in Athens, Ohio. Tues.-Sat. 10-4, Sun. 1-4 
www.oma-online.org 

! Now through December 7 — Bearing Witness: Embroidery as History in Post-Apartheid  South Africa UCLA Fowler Museum, 
free admission www.fowler.ucla.edu 

! Now through December 14 — Yards of Style, African-Print Cloths of Ghana UCLA Fowler Museum, free admission 
www.fowler.ucla.edu 

! Now through January 4 Textiles of Timor, Island in the Woven Sea UCLA Fowler Museum, free admission www.fowler.ucla.edu 

! October 10-11 — A Grove of Quilts presented by the Orange Grove Quilters Guild in Garden Grove. Friday 12-5, Saturday 9-4, 
admission $8, children 5-12 $3, under 5 free. www.quiltguildla.org  

! October 10-12 — Craft & Sewing Festival in Pomona at the Fairplex. A variety of Sewing, Quilting, Needle-Art and Craft supply 
vendors. Ability to participate in one or more of the many “Make and Take” workshops or FREE educational seminars. FREE 
admission all three days. www.quiltcraftsew.com  

! October 16-19 — Pacific International Quilt Festival XXIII in Santa Clara at the Santa Clara Convention Center. A spectacular 
collection of over 800 quilts and works of wearable art at the largest quilt show on the West Coast. A wide array of over 60 workshops 
and lectures by world-renowned instructors, and 300 booth merchants. http://www.quiltfest.com/activities.asp?id=7  

! October 17-18 — Quilt Show, America Quilts presented by Los Angeles County Quilters Guild in Long Beach. Friday 9-5, Saturday 
9-3, admission $10, pre-sale $7. www.orangegrovequiltersguild.com   

! November 1-29 — Mapping Out: Cartographic Quilts A group show of “Quilts on the Wall” Textile Artists and Ellen November, Fiber 
Artist. Opening Reception Sat. Nov. 8, 2:30-5:00 p.m. Malaga Cove Library, First Level Art Gallery, 2400 Via Campesina, Palos Verdes 
Estates, 90274. Call for info: 310-384-6912  

! January 22-25, 2015 — Road to California at Ontario Convention Center, Classes now open for registration! www.road2ca.com 

! March 2015 — Quilting Cruise with Fay Nicoll Seven-night Eastern Caribbean Cruise on Allure of the Seas. 
http://www.boozcruiser.net/page/19919-Quilting-With-Fay-Nicoll-on-Allure-Of-The-Seas   

 

If you know of events, sales, new stores or anything else that should be included on this page, please send to 
Newsletter@WestsideQuiltersLosAngeles.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 10 

WESTSIDE QUILTERS EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING — SEPTEMBER 27, 2014 
 
A meeting of the Executive Board of Westside Quilters was held on September 27th, 2014 at the home of Sally Wright. 
 
President Perla Rothenberg called the meeting to order at 10:15. Other officers attending were Sally Wright, Tanya Heldman and Lisa Drew.  
 
The motion to approve the minutes of the July 26th meeting was made by Sally Wright, seconded by Tanya Heldman, and approved. 
 
President’s Report: Perla talked about the successful LDS Quilt Exhibit. The Board thanked Perla for all of her hard work coordinating the 
exhibit. 
 
The Holiday Tea was discussed. The suggested date is Saturday December 6th. The venue is not confirmed yet. A request for ideas of which 
local community groups to donate to this year will be in the newsletter.  
 
Vice President’s Report: The Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds meeting will be held on October 11th. Roberta Walley will be out of 
town. Sally Wright may be able to attend. Perla will be there. 
 
Membership Report: Sally Wright reported that there are now 86 guild members. Sally will not be able to attend the October quarterly meeting 
and asked for someone to take her place at the membership table.  
 
Options for assisting with the set up of Mini Groups were discussed. It was decided that there will not be a break away session at the 
Philanthropy workshop. 
 
Sally reported that there are 20 entries for Road to California so far. 35 quilts are needed. Paperwork and photos should be submitted to Sally as 
soon as possible.    
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Tina sent the following report to the meeting: Cash balance: $7,681.52. The Culver City Vets Memorial Complex is holding 
a refundable deposit of $325.00. 
  
The Laurel Anderson workshop in August had 8 paid registrants and resulted in a loss of $495. The Ann Turley workshop had 15 paid registrants 
and a loss of $57. 
  
In October, we need to pay $1,450+ in expenses:  Annual SCCQG fee ($350+) and our CPA for tax preparation services ($300). Also, we’ll have 
the expense of a quarterly speaker (estimated $800). 
  
In May we donated $200 to the Veterans Home of California for their generosity in letting us use one of their residence dining rooms for our Jane 
Sassaman workshop. (They offered it to us at no charge.) This check has not been cashed. Finally this week we ascertained that the check 
should be considered lost and a replacement check will be issued. 
  
The Board should be advised that our SCCQG liability insurance is a valuable asset. For the equivalent of $350+ (see above reference to the 
annual fee) we are able to get low-cost liability insurance. Without liability insurance, most venues would not accept us. If they did accept us 
without insurance, the entire WQ membership would be “severely liable” in the case of a lawsuit for an accident or injury.  
 
Newsletter: The deadline for the October newsletter is September 30th.   
 
Philanthropy: Tanya Heldman talked about the November 8th Philanthropy workshop. Tanya requested help with the quilting both ahead of time 
and at the workshop. Tanya will talk at the quarterly meeting about what is needed for the workshop.    
 
Programs: The Veterans’ Memorial Center was an ideal location for workshops and can be reserved for the year ahead. Issues with Insurance 
paperwork and deposit checks were noted.    
 
The Lisa Coulombe workshop may have to be cancelled due to the current number of registrants.    
 
Sign-up sheets for interest in the 2015 workshops will be available at the October meeting. 
 
The next Executive Board meeting will be held at Sally Wright’s home on November 15, 2014. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11.10. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Lisa Drew, Secretary 
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Our Mission   

A new kind of guild organized for educational and charitable 
purposes; to promote cooperation and the exchange of ideas among 
quilters; to instruct members in methods and techniques of traditional 
and contemporary creative quilting; to serve mini-groups and their 
philanthropic endeavors within the community; to inspire personal 
achievement. 
 
Officer 

President   Perla Rothenberg  

Vice President   Roberta Walley  

Secretary   Lisa Drew  

Acting Treasurer   Tina Nord 

Program  Stephanie Horsley  

Membership  Sally Wright 

Newsletter   Lisa Redmond  

Philanthropy Co-Chairs Debbie Nussbaum and 

   Tanya Heldman 

Website Manager  Sally Wright 

 
Appointed Positions 

           Hospitality  Sally Madigan and  
                                                           Bobbi Leung 
           Meeting Set-Up/Take-Down Stephanie Wexler and 
                                                           Ann Chach 
           Photographer  Tanya Heldman 
           President Emeritus                 Tina Nord 

 
Mailing Address  Post Office Box 641925 
   Los Angeles, CA  90064 
 
F.E.I.N.     27-3145733 
(Federal Employer Identification Number) 
 
Website  www.WestsideQuiltersLosAngeles.org 

 

 
Facebook      We’re on Facebook. Check out the banner on the WQ 
website home page (lower center). 
 
 
Amazon     There is a boxed message in the lower center of our 
website home page giving a direct link to Amazon. By using this link, 
anything you purchase earns a 4% “dividend” paid directly to WQ. 
This only works if you enter the Amazon website from the WQ website 
link. 
 
 
iGive.com     This is another way to benefit WQ when shopping on 
the Internet. Here you need to register (the iGive.com logo appears in 
the lower center on the WQ website home page and links you directly 
to iGive.com). More than 800 Internet retailers participate (Barnes & 
Noble, Bed Bath & Beyond, Enterprise Rent-A-Car, Lancome -- to 
name a few). Follow the instructions at IGive.com.    
 
 
Non-Profit Status      Westside Quilters is tax-exempt from Federal 
income tax under section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code, and 
classified as a public charity under section 170 of the Code, according 
to the determination letter dated May 26, 2011 received from the 
Internal Revenue Service. The effective date of exemption is June 17, 
2010.  Donations to Westside Quilters are fully tax-deductible for 
individuals and other entities such as corporations, partnerships, 
trusts; Westside Quilters is qualified to accept tax deductible 
bequests and gifts or transfers of gifts. 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Executiv e Boa rd Meeting  
 

The next meeting of the Executive Board will be held November 15, 2014. 
All members of Westside Quilters are welcome to attend with prior notice to 

Pres@WestsideQuiltersLosAngeles.org. 
 


